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September 2024 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
This term in our Y9 PSHE curriculum we will continue building on our RSE lessons from Y7 and Y8 to provide 
more detailed education on contraception, choices and consequences including unplanned pregnancy and 
sexually transmitted diseases. We will also look at consent and the importance of this within relationships 
as well as different types of loving relationships. 
 
We will also be recapping sexting and cyber awareness as well as looking at grooming and county lines 
later on in the year. 
 
All of this will be delivered in the framework of respect for the individuals, their mental and physical health 
and welfare as well as following the legal framework. 
 
After Christmas lessons will be based on options and careers and will support students making their GCSE 
subject choices.  
 
If you have any queries about what will be covered in these lessons please do get in contact with either 
myself or Ms Young. 
 
 
Kind Regards 

Jayne Biles 
Teacher of PSHE 
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